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On Thursday, 21 October, the MHCUA TF discussed the management of the Strategy’s and Action Plan’s implementation by interested IASC agencies and partners to gain maximum impact in improving humanitarian operations in urban areas and a management proposal to the IASC WG.  The TF identified key functions which will have to be undertaken including:

· Maintaining momentum among interested agencies for the work of the last 18 months by monitoring implementation;

· Maintaining a platform for agencies to share implementation experience and learn from each other to improve respective urban humanitarian activities;

· Providing some accountability within the IASC for the Strategy’s implementation as a means of updating IASC WG members on new developments and  tools in urban humanitarian responses;

· Providing a platform for a coherent, strategic resource mobilization approach to scale-up or expand action points’ implementation and impact; and

· Providing a body with which outside interested partners, governments, INGO and local NGOs, can liaise with IASC agencies on implementation of action points of common interest.  
The MHCUA TF discussed several options to fulfil these expectations including: extension of the TF; transforming the current TF into a reference group; creation of a sub-working group; and an informal group with no IASC association.  Overwhelmingly, TF members believe a reference group will be the most effective management structure to coordinate the Action Plan’s implementation by interested IASC members and to achieve the above functions.  If approved, the MHCUA Reference Group would prepare the following for submission to the IASC WG:
· Terms of Reference and detailed work plan for the Action Plan’s two-year implementation;

· Annual report on implementation progress; and

· Final report after two years of implementation
